MINUTES

BOOTHBAY HARBOR

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

 SEPTEMBER 14, 2015
In addition to these typed minutes, video recordings of all Selectmen’s meetings are available to be viewed at BRCTV and audio recordings are available to be listened to at the Boothbay Harbor Town Office. 

ATTENDING:

Denise Griffin, Chairman

William Hamblen, Vice Chairman




Russ Hoffman





Tricia Warren





Wendy Wolf

      
Thomas Woodin, Town Manager

Julia Latter, Finance Officer  
Chairman Griffin called the Board of Selectmen’s meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance:  The Board of Selectmen and members of the audience.
TOWN MANAGER’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:

1. Manager Woodin informed the Board that the plans to renovate the east side entrance to the footbridge were slated for the beginning of October.
2. Manager Woodin stated that there was an upcoming community forum sponsored by ConnectME Authority regarding improving broadband availability throughout the state that he would be attending 9/30/15 at 5 PM at Jewett Hall auditorium at UMA in Augusta.
FINANCIALS:
























Officer Latter reviewed the financial totals with the Board.
CONSENT AGENDA:

1. Chairman Griffin asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the August 10th and August 24th meetings.  Unanimous approval. 
2.  Chairman Griffin stated the next item under Consent Agenda was an application from China by the Sea to renew their liquor license.  Unanimous approval.
OLD BUSINESS:
1.Bill Hamblen presented two proposals regarding approving plans for renovating the former tennis court area adjacent to the High School.  (Proposals are attached)  After some discussion amongst the BOS and members of the audience, proposal one was made into a motion and adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Russ Hoffman was nominated to continue to be the BBH representative to BRAS Board of Directors.  Approval four, abstention Hoffman.
2. After a brief explanation of terms, a three year renewal lease between the Town and Sewall and Betty Jean Maddocks was approved unanimously and later signed regarding the Maddocks restrooms adjacent to the footbridge parking lot.

3. After a brief explanation of the additions made by Laurie Bouchard, all job descriptions were readopted.  This time they all contain a signature page for all employees to sign and a copy will go in their personnel files.  Approved unanimously.
4. Chapter 7 of the Comprehensive Plan, economic development was discussed amongst the Board members.  No motion was made.

5. Wendy Wolf updated the BOS on the recent Joint Economic Development meeting that was held at the Boothbay Town Office.  No motion was made.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 22nd at 5:30 pm-7:00 pm at the Boothbay Harbor Town Office.

PUBLIC FORUM:

No comments
WARRANTS:  
Motion was made to approve the minutes upon review.  Unanimous approval.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

None
MOTION TO ADJOURN

A motion to adjourn was made.  Unanimous approval
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.   
tkw 
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